
HS Principal’s Report to the School Board, 11/20/19 
 

1. Mr. Jurrens has brought you a list of students for early graduation in December and it is 
attached to this report. They must complete all coursework and be in good standing to 
graduate early.  Please remember they do not receive their diplomas until May with the 
rest of the class. 

2. Teachers spent last Monday working on curriculum conversations and doing a 
self-assessment around our PBIS system. We have a list of items to work through as we 
continue to grow in the PBIS process.  Teachers responded well to having the time to 
talk through the program and problem solve in a pragmatic way. 

3. We had just under 40% of parents show up for conferences.  We continue to struggle 
with this issue.  We are in discussion on how to better serve our kids through goal setting 
and conferences around future plans. 

4. I have enjoyed walking educators from the area, local business and industry, and other 
stakeholders through our new Ag/IT center.  We are preparing for both the foundry and 
welding to be up and running in block setting next semester.  Thanks for all your support 
in helping this happen! 

5. I will be sharing preliminary ISASP information with you this evening.  We are pleased 
with the overall performance and will be spending time as a staff digging further into the 
results. 

 
Submitted by Sarah Updegraff, HS Principal 


